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We had a lovely trip to Arundel castle.  This visit in-
cluded being able to take part in the wonderful Tulip 
Festival which they hold each year.  We were able to 
wander around the gardens and see so many beauti-

ful tulips.  My favourites were in the 
Stumpery and also the white garden 
which was full of white tulips and white 
wallflowers in front of the Chapel.Then 
we were lucky to be able to wander 
around the castle and, if you were fit, 
climb the 131 steps up to the castle 
ramparts which enabled you to have some amazing 
views of the surrounding area.We had an enjoyable 

lunch in the cafe followed by another stroll in the gardens.  Then a 
stroll into town and along the river where we 
found a riverside cafe.Our members all felt this 
was a lovely trip and thank you to them for mak-
ing it so. 
Chris Ollerenshaw. 


